Draft letter for Council leaders, councillors and Health Oversight & Scrutiny Committee chairs demanding publication of local STP
Dear Councillor xxxxx

I am writing to you in your capacity as chair of the [Council and/or Scrutiny Committee title] to ask you please to get [local borough] Council to publish [name of local Footprint’s] sustainability and transformation plan (STP) immediately.

This is an important matter for local democracy.

Given that these NHS England health plans assume partnership with LAs and that they imply shared responsibility with LAs for the (potentially very serious) consequences, council leaders, mayors and councillors can play a crucial role in forcing the plans into the public arena where they should already be. 

In Birmingham, Sutton, in North East London (Camden, Islington, Enfield and Haringey), and in Hartlepool local authorities have published their local footprint’s STP protesting the secrecy of NHS England’s process. In both Ealing and Hammersmith & Fulham, the councils were so concerned when shown their STP that they withheld signatures to the draft plans. Sutton Council has publicised its intention to oppose the STP in SW London. 

NHS England has told the STP Footprint teams not to publish until NHSE has approved the messaging of each plan, not just the plan’s details! But this delay deepens the secrecy and consequent mistrust associated with the STP process. It is not acceptable to deliver such major plans affecting health care and involving local authority resources without consulting formally with the public. 

This is an unprecedented level of lack of due openness and true consultation with the public, and yet it involves local authorities.

We are worried about the clinical and service consequences of an unrealistic [Footprint name] plan being signed off by NHS England and what that could mean if the [Footprint] plan fails to match up to the financial promises. NHS England’s declared processes include placing areas in special measures and financial penalties.

Please publish the [Footprint’s] STP on your local authority website and make it available at last to the public.

I am grateful for your consideration of this request, in your role as chair of [xxxxxxxxxxx] scrutiny committee. 

Yours etc
